
ODE EMIS Conference Call Summary 
                 4.5.21     Notes provided Naja Bailey (META) and Catherine Wright (NEONET) 

 
 
FY22 EMIS Changes Posted for Public Comment – ODE has posted the first of the FY22 
changes for public comment under SB89 requiring that we have a public comment period for 
each of the changes.  If you go to the FY22 change page, you can see those changes highlighted 
with a note that a particular change is open for public comment.  EMIS changes that are subject 
to this process must be posted on the website for 30 days for public comment, 30 days for the 
Department's response to comments, and then another 30 days for public review before changes 
are considered effective.   

Each of the individual changes has the details of what will be changed in the EMIS guide and 
also has an individual email link that will allow you to send your comments with the subject line 
listing the change that pertains to.  There will be additional batches released in the coming weeks 
and months as ODE works through the FY22 changes that are under this provision of the law.   
We will talk more about these changes on the upcoming Change Call, which is Wednesday, 
April 14th.  
   
NEW EMIS Coordinator sessions – The sessions will start next week.  While they are called 
New EMIS Coordinator, anyone from the district that is interested in those topics are welcome to 
attend.  They are switching them to different type of meeting to allow more to attend.     Each are 
on a particular topic and will last about 2 hours.    
    
March D Follow-Up – Closes April 16th.   ODE is sending out reminders for those who have not 
yet submitted.  There are a fair amount of LEAs that have not submitted yet. 
 
Q:  You mentioned the new EMIS changes and the public comment.  What are the change 
numbers? 
A:  It’s a whole list of changes that were in the NEWSFLASH.   Also, if you go to the EMIS 
Change page, the ones that are in public comment, those should be in red.   
 
Q:  Is the vendor call on for this week? 
A:  Yes it is Thursday this week. 
 
Q:  Can you tell us anything more about the email Teresa Williams sent out this morning about 
ODDEX? 
A:  one of the things we have heard is this person is no longer at my district, why are they still 
showing up as a user? ODE has now initiated a process that will indicate if anyone has had there 
privileges revoked for your district.  Also, ODE wants everyone to update their profile to make 
sure everything is current and cleaned up. 
  
 
Next Call 
ODE Change – Wednesday, April 14, 2021 
ODE ITC Call – Monday, April 19, 2021 
 


